

## Office of the County Manager

500 S. Grand Central Pkwy., Las Vegas, NV 89155

Email: Kevin.Schiller@ClarkCountyNV.gov

Office: 702-455-3530 | Fax: 702-382-5027 | ClarkCountyNV.gov

November 15, 2024

Francisco V. Aguilar, Secretary of State Office of the Secretary of State 101 North Carson Street, Suite 3 Carson City, Nevada 89701 cisco@sos.nv.gov

Dear Secretary of State,

On November 14, 2024, during the reconciliation process in preparing the canvass report the Clark County Registrar of Voters discovered that 1,608 mail ballots had not been tabulated.

Upon this discovery, the Registrar was able to determine that 1,608 mail ballots were in the duplication stage of the mail ballot process but had not yet been duplicated and tabulated. The mail ballots were always within the control and custody of the Department and in the secure vault.

The Registrar immediately advised your office and properly duplicated and tabulated the mail ballots before the canvass today. Please note that the additional tabulated ballots did not impact the outcome of any race in Clark County. The County will be conducting a thorough review of the mail ballot duplication process to ensure that this error in processing does not occur in the future, in addition to our post-election audit. The County will continue to collaborate with the Secretary's office in this effort ensuring safe and secure elections.

Sincerely,

KEVIN SCHILLER COUNTY MANAGER

Cc:

Lorena Portillo, Clark County Registrar of Voters, <a href="mailto:loop@clarkcountynv.gov">loo@clarkcountynv.gov</a>
Gabriel Di Chiara, Chief Deputy Secretary of State, <a href="mailto:gdichiara@sos.nv.gov">gdichiara@sos.nv.gov</a>
Mark Wlaschin, Deputy Secretary of State Elections, <a href="mailto:mwlaschin@sos.nv.gov">mwlaschin@sos.nv.gov</a>